
The Anchor  
ñImitate those who through faith and patience inherit what has been  

promised.  We have this hope as an anchor for the soul, firm and secure.ò    

           ~ Hebrews 6:12, 19  

Dear Good People of Mystic Congregational Church! 
 

June is the traditional time for transitions and new beginnings 

as we celebrate high school and college graduations and the 

movement of our children up to the next grade.  This year our 

liturgical  calendar  and  our  own  church  calendar  are  no 

exception.  Fifty days after Easter on Pentecost, the Holy Spirit 

came upon the apostles filling them and moving them to pour 

out into the street to proclaim the good news of Christôs 

Resurrection, marking the birth of the church.  On Sunday, 

June 4, as we celebrate Pentecost, five of our young people 

will affirm their baptisms through the rite of Confirmation, 

moving them into the next phase of their faith journeys and into 

full membership in the church.   
 

On Wednesday evening, June 7 we will hold our annual ñAll- 

Committee Nightò, thanking our retiring committee members 

and launching our new and continuing members into planning a 

brand new program year.  This upcoming year will include the 

work of a new Adult Faith Formation Committee and our 

embarking upon the work outlined in our new set of Mutual 

Ministry Goals passed at Annual Meeting on May 21.   (See full 
text of the goals elsewhere in this issue.) 
 

On Sunday, June 11 our Sunday School children will celebrate 

their ñlast dayò of regular Sunday School as we recognize and 

thank all the adults who gave of their time and faith to pass on 

our Christian story.  (And weôll all celebrate with a cookout 

after church!) On Sunday, June 18 we will all transition into 

the more relaxed pace of summer as our worship schedule 

changes to offer one service at 9:00 am.   
 

Our office hours will shorten for the summer.  Our staff will 

seek rest and renewal over their vacations.  We will welcome 

new visitors in worship as summer travelers pass through 

Mystic (including the Girls Choir from Pittsburgh on Tuesday, 

June 20!)   
 

Yes, we look forward to June as a time of transition, not only to 

the slower pace of summer, but to the exciting new work to 

which the Holy Spirit calls us and has called us since the 

beginning of the church, both as individuals and as the gathered 

body of Christ.  May your time of transition this June be an 

inspired, grace-filled blessing! 
 

With love and in faith,  

Pastor Ann  
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ALL -COMMITTEE NIGHT  
The first joint meeting 

of all Boards and Committees 

will be held on  

Wednesday, June 7, 2017, 
at 6:00 pm in the Parish Hall. 

 

We will begin with a potluck supper and 

afterwards committees will 

convene to elect their respective chairs 

and set the calendar for the 2017-2018 program year.  
 

All board and committee members (new, continuing and 

retiring) are asked to attend this important first meeting.  

Please bring a dish to share for the pot luck supper 

according to the first letter of your last name. 

Iced tea and lemonade will be provided by the Council. 

A-F: dessert,  G-O: main dish,  P-Z:  salad (or dessert) 

REMINDER:  

JUNE 10 DEADLINE for COMBINED  

JULY-AUGUST ANCHOR ISSUE  
 

June 10, 2017, Saturday, 
is the deadline 

for submitting your articles 

for the combined Summer issue 

of The Anchor 
for the months of July and August. 

Summer Single Worship Service at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Please be reminded that our 

single service at 9:00 a.m. 

begins June 18, 2017 and runs 

through September 3, 2017. 
 

See more details inside under 

ñSummer Worship with FUMC-Mò. 

Book of Life  
Entered into Eternal Rest:  Sidney (Sorsen) Gross, on March 25, 2017.  Wife of former member Roger Gross.                                                 

CONFIRMATION SCHEDULE  
 

Friday, June 2  

5:30 pm Confirmation Rehearsal 

(Sanctuary) followed by 

Celebratory Dinner (Parish Hall) 

Sunday, June 4  

10:00 am, Sanctuary 

Pentecost & Confirmation Sunday! 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=from+the+pastor's+desk&hl=en&gbv=2&biw=1152&bih=558&tbm=isch&tbnid=beObjb4gBAFNTM:&imgrefurl=http://www.hopcg.org/pastor_desk.html&docid=5JGUlHfxKLEuRM&imgurl=http://www.hopcg.org/titles/images/desk.jpg&w=569&h=149&ei=_p3zToCaNM


 
 

 

As we approach the turn of the calendar to June and near the 

end of a program year, this is a time to wield gratitude.    
 

In March, I put out a call to meet with all the families of Mid-

dle School and High School youth. And you know what? In 

the midst of the busy schedules, Spring break and Easter visi-

tors, you showed up! For that, I am grateful. Across three 

weeks in April, I met with a number of families in small 

groups to discuss how we best support and encourage the 

faith formation of our youth. We know from our own lives 

and hear from those that surround us that the lives of our 

youth are full, hectic even. That doesnôt mean that our con-

nection to church diminishes but rather that the necessity for 

trusting relationships, a community of shared values, and a 

common faith are even more 

important to buoy us through. 

These conversations will be a 

guiding light for the planning 

of next year.  
 

In April you heard from a few 

youth about how formative 

the summer Mission Trips 

have been for them, to their understanding of their faith and 

the variety of ways our faith calls us to be of service in the 

world.  On May 7th the bell rang and the market opened for 

the  first  time  at  MCC  and  you were invited to support this  

 
 

 

 

 

 

yearôs Mission Trip to Philadel-

phia by buying óshares of stockô.  It was a successful opening 

day and I want to thank each of you who have committed to 

support this trip with your contributions and your prayers.   
 

Finally, Pastor Ann and I recently met for the last time with 

the Confirmation Class to begin planning the Pentecost wor-

ship service in which they will be confirmed. As they write 

their statements of faith, I am reminded of the advice offered 

by poet Rainer Maria Rilke, ñto be patient towards all that is 

unsolved in your hearts and to try to love the questions them-
selves.ò  Then gradually, ñyou will live into the answers.ò  
 

Thanks to all who learn to love the questions and have the 

courage to live into the answers. 
 

Peace and blessings, 
 

Pastor Christa  

Dear Members and Friends of Mystic Congregational Church, 
 

Iôd like to start off by thanking the children for doing such a 

wonderful job in leading the worship service on Childrenôs 

Worship Sunday. From their interpretation of ñThe Great 

Familyò, to their assistance to the deacons in the offertory and 

during communion, and their leadership in greeting the con-

gregation, giving our call to worship, reading scripture, and 

proclaiming the benediction, they did such a wonderful job. 

Bravo! 
 

Iôd also like to thank the families who helped out, whether it 

was carting and organizing costumes, rigging up the sound 

equipment, writing lyrics on cue-cards, or cutting out what 

seemed like a billion stars (that I saved, by the way!), it was so 

helpful to me and the worship service would not have run as 

smoothly without all the help I received. Thank you! 
 

Summer is fast arriving (yay!), and we are looking for volun-

teers to run a Sunday school session. If you have a special tal-

ent in teaching small classes in yoga, zumba, painting, cook-

ing, zentangle, get-to-know-you games, or anything of the 

like, please email me at genvieve.mysticucc@gmail.com so 

we can set up a Sunday for you to lead! 
 

We are also looking for Sunday School volunteers for the 

2017-2018 season! A more detailed description is to follow, 

however, if you have any questions or inquiries about the vol-

unteer duties, donôt hesitate to email me! 
 

Sincerely, 

Genviéve-Ashley Spitale 
Director-Childrenôs Ministries 

CELEBRATE SUMMER!  
Sunday, June 11  

Memorial Garden  
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CELEBRATE SUMMER  
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CELEBRATE SUMMER!  

High School youth 

sell shares of stock. 

(Photos courtesy of 

Doug Aaberg) 

mailto:genvieve.mysticucc@gmail.com


SUMMER WORSHIP with 
First United Methodist Church-Mystic 
Again this Summer, we will ñexchangeò houses of worship 

with the First United Methodist Church-Mystic (FUMC-M). 
 

Hereôs the schedule for Summer 2017. 

ALL at 9:00 am: 
 

Sundays, July 23, 30 & August 6 
The people of Mystic Congregational Church 

will worship at FUMC-M 

with Pastor Kent preaching. 

Theyôre at 24 Willow Street 
(right around the corner)! 

 

During these 3 weeks 

(July 17 to August 8)  

when Pastor Ann is away, Pastor Kent 

will cover pastoral 

emergencies for both churches. 
 

Sundays, August 13, 20 & 27 
The people of FUMC will worship at MCC 

with Pastor Ann preaching. 
 

During these three weeks when Pastor Kent 

is away,  Pastor Ann will cover pastoral 

emergencies for both churches. 

We look forward to partnering 
in this special way! 

The Women's Fellowship 

will hold its Annual Meeting 

and Installation of new officers on 
Wednesday, June 7. 

(Note the change of day.) 
 

We will first gather at 9:15 am in 

the Parish Hall to hear Frida Berri-

gan and husband Patrick Sheehan-

Gaumer present their program, 

ñLiving Our Values", which was postponed from our March 

meeting because of bad weather.   You may recall that the 

couple work with FRESH/NL and Safe Futures and have cho-

sen to live their values in a unique way.  
 

Following their presentation, 

we will have the installation of Board members 

and conduct our annual brainstorming session 

to help determine next year's program. 

Kathleen O'Beirne will lead this planning session. 
 

Then we will carpool to Enders Island Retreat Center for 

luncheon at 11:30am.  If you haven't already registered for the 

meal, contact Nancy McLoughlin  at 860-536-4363.  The cost 

of the luncheon is $15 payable upon making your reservation. 
 

All are welcome! 

We look forward to a joyful and productive end to this year 

as well as looking ahead to the coming year. 

From the Director of Music  
 

Summer is just around the corner and we want 

YOU to be a part of our Summer Music Pro-

gram! 
 

While the choirs will be on hiatus for the 

summer season and I will be away in Watch 

Hill, there will still be music each Sunday 

morning and we would like to invite you to be 

a part of it.  Sue Skogerboe will be playing for most of the 

summer, and we will also have a "pick-up" choir that will help 

lead the congregational singing each week. 
 

If you have any interest in being a part of this choir, just show 

up for a brief rehearsal before the service on Sunday morning.   

If you have another talent that you would like to share with 

your church family, be it a vocal solo or instrumental piece, 

please get in touch with me at andrew@chorusofwesterly.org 

or 401-864-8066 and let me know what you would like to do.  
 

We would love to have you! 
 

Sincerely, 

Andrew Howell 

Office Summer Schedule 
 

The church office will be open  

Monday-Thursday 

from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

beginning Monday, June 26, 2017 

through 

Friday, August 18, 2017. 

The HISPANIC EDUCATION COMMITTEE  
thanks all members who contributed 

to this year's Scholarship Fund. 
 

We raised just over $8,000 

to distribute to qualified 

college students from the 

Hispanic Community. 

MISSED YOUR PHOTO OP?  

No problem! 
To be included 

in our new 
updated photo directory, 

simply submit  

your own photo 
to the church office 

by JUNE 30! 

mailto:andrew@chorusofwesterly.org
tel:%28401%29%20864-8066


GIRLS CHAMBER 
CHOIR  

of the Pittsburgh School for the Choral 

Arts 

performing here in June! 
 

Many of you remember a few years ago when 

the Oakland Girls Choir made Mystic Congre-

gational Church a stop on their tour of the 

Northeast. We were thrilled to hear them per-

form in our sanctuary and to host all those 

teenage girls and their adult chaperones in our 

homes.  
 

They are now confirmed to perform here the 

evening of Tuesday, June 20 at 7:00 pm.  

They will rehearse in the sanctuary at 4:00 pm 

and we will host a potluck supper for them in 

the parish hall after rehearsal and before their 

concert.    
 

Because of your generous hospitality, all 26 

girls have a host home!  Be sure to come to the 

potluck with a dish to share, meet the perform-

ers and their leaders, and stay for the show! 
 

All are encouraged to attend! 

SPECIAL NOTICE 
to Academy Point Residents! 

Pastor Ann is looking forward to offering a Prayer Service 

at Academy Point:  Wednesday, June 21, 2017 at 3:00 pm. 

Mark your calendars! 

All are welcome!  Feel free to bring a friend! 

SPECIAL NOTICE 
to StoneRidge Residents! 

Pastor Ann is looking forward to offering a Prayer Service 

at StoneRidge:  Thursday, June 22, 2017 at 2:30 pm. 

Mark your calendars! 

All are welcome!  Feel free to bring a friend! 

 Tri -Conference Annual Meeting  
(CT, MA & RI) 

Friday, June 16 to Saturday, June 17, 2017 

Connecticut Convention Center  

100 Columbus Blvd., Hartford, CT 06103 

TOGETHER, AS ONE  
On January 21, 2017, following a year of discern-

ment, the Boards of Directors of the Connecticut, 

Massachusetts, and Rhode Island Conferences 

unanimously approved a Resolution to form a new 

Conference. 
 

At the Joint Annual Meeting on June 16-17, 

2017, delegates from the three conferences will be 

asked to endorse that resolution, and to authorize the development of a de-

tailed proposal for the new Conference, which would come back to the an-

nual meetings for approval in 2018. 
d ḑ 

New London Association  
Annual Meeting 

Saturday, June 3, 2017 

10:00 am to 12:00 noon,  Ledyard Congregational Church 

òSACRED JOURNEYó 
Comes to CT! 

 

Alongside UCC Churches in Connecticut, for more than 20 

years we have shared in a partnership with a group of church-

es in South Korea.  Sacred Journey is an aspect of the part-

nership in which there is an exchange of high school students 

that takes place every other year.  This summer is our turn to 

host students from Korea.  
 

This year we will host 12 youth.  They will spend a week at 

Silver Lake Conference Center, our UCC summer camp, and 

time before and after their camp week with CT host families. 
 

Would your family be interested in becoming more involved 

in this partnership?  Here are some opportunities: 

¶ Host a youth in your home on either July 26-29 or August 

5-8 (or both!) 

¶ Host a picnic or pool party, or some other fun activity 
 

If so, please be in touch with Pastor Christa at christaswen-

son@mac.com  

 

 

KELSEY CONAHAN sold Motherôs Day plants and 

flowers on May 14 to benefit the Barnes Memorial 

Scholarship for our college-bound members. 

http://www.ctucc.org/eventdetail/6345699


MYSTIC CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  
 

MUTUAL MINISTRY GOALS  

for the period  

June, 2017 through June, 2018  
 

Subsequent to the presentation of the results of the CAT (Congregational Assessment Tool) Survey in Septem-

ber, 2016, discussions took place at a variety of levels within the church (informally as well as within Church 

Council, boards and committees and through Pastor Annôs formal remarks at the January 2017 Annual 

Budget meeting) as to how the survey results would inform our next set of Mutual Ministry goals.  The even-

tual consensus was that the church would spend the next year deepening its existing ministries rather than 

launching new ones and would make a special effort towards improving member integration.  Achievement of 

the following goals would then position the church to be better able to take on the next round of ñdreaming 

bigò to expand our ministry into new areas. 
 

 1) To identify and implement a variety of ways to better integrate our individual members into the 

life of the church, especially those who have recently joined, by identifying individual gifts and 

interests and by facilitating increased social encounters both inside and outside of the church. 
 

Pastorôs role: To support the congregationôs efforts by contributing ideas for social gatherings, adver-

tising and attending events, encouraging new members to complete the gifts and areas of interest 

sheet in their new member packets and by connecting individuals with common backgrounds and 

interests with each other for the purpose of forming new relationships. 
 

 2) Having declared ourselves an Open and Affirming Church on May 22, 2016, to take additional 

steps to live out that covenant, including but not limited to specifically informing local colleges 

and universities, military bases, hotels and other area institutions of our covenant to welcome all, 

excluding none, and by participating in workshop offerings which outline next steps for new ONA 

churches. 
 

Pastorôs role:  To identify, attend and pass on workshop opportunities to church members; to lead the 

redesign of pew brochures, business cards and other promotional materials for internal and exter-

nal distribution while working with church members with marketing, communication and graphic 

design expertise; and to identify opportunities to lend clergy and church support to public efforts to 

promote inclusion. 
 

 3) Having committed to supporting refugee resettlement efforts in our area by collecting and deliver-

ing donated furniture and preparing apartments for refugee families in 2016, to widen our partic-

ipation in local resettlement effor ts through volunteer  services, including tutor ing, transportation, 

clothing donations and networking for job placement. 
 

Pastorôs role:  To publicize volunteer opportunities as received from StartFresh, Inc. of New London 

and IRIS of New Haven; to lend clergy and church support to public efforts to welcome refugees; to 

facilitate financial support of StartFresh through our church Missions Committee and by encourag-

ing the congregationôs participation in their fundraising events.   
 

 4) To complete the outstanding steps necessary to be certified as a Level II Green Church by the 

Connecticut Conference of the United Church of Christ. 
 

Pastorôs role: To convene the Green Team to review outstanding steps and delegate and support their 

completion. 



May 7:  Childrenõs Worship Sunday 
Photos courtesy 

of Doug Aaberg 


